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Monday, 14 January 2013 
 

Present: Councillor Matthew Crow (Chair) and Jean Cronshaw, Julia Berry, June Molyneaux, 
Dave Rogerson, Kim Snape and County Councillor Mike Devaney 
 
Also in attendance  
Councillors: Steve Holgate 
Officers: Jamie Carson (Director of People and Places), Jennifer Moore (Head of Planning), 
Alex Jackson (Senior Lawyer) and Dianne Scambler (Democratic and Member Services Officer) 

 
 

13.TG.1 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  
 
An apology for absence was received from Councillor Roy Lees. 
 
 

13.TG.2 DECLARATIONS OF ANY INTERESTS  
 
There were no declarations of any interests. 
 
 

13.TG.3 CHAIR  
 
Councillor Julia Berry took the Chair at the start of the meeting as Councillor Matthew 
Crow was delayed. 
 
 

13.TG.4 CONSULTATION WITH DEVELOPERS  
 
Representatives from the developers of the case studies attended the meeting to talk 
about their role and answer questions of the Group. 
 
Taylor Wimpey Homes  
 
Stewart Gower – Adoptions Co-ordinator 
 
Mr Gower stated that a lot of work had been done recently to improve on relations in 
many areas in order to progress the adoption of estates more effectively. Better 
dialogue now existed between other developers on site and officers of the relevant 
agencies, although restructures in Lancashire County Council had hindered recent 
progress. 
 
It was admitted that historically, the company had concentrated mainly on the 
construction and selling of the houses, rather than the infrastructure needed to 
support the development. However, lessons had been learnt and they had recognised 
that more needed to be done on the processes needed to ensure speedier adoption 
rates. Mr Gower explained that it was his specific role to co-ordinate these processes 
efficiently for the company. 
 
Mr Gower was the main contact, not only for officers from the relevant agencies but 
for the residents on the estate. In the past a high turnover of staff in their company 
structures had been problematic and it was recognised that there needed to be a 
greater amount of stability in key areas going forward. Members commented that this 
had been a key issue for the residents on the Gillibrand estate, when they had been 
consulted recently, and it was agreed that the new contact details and an updated 
position on the current issues would be provided to the local groups in the area. 
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Mr Gower suggested that on developments that were proving more problematic, he 
felt that all the relevant agencies needed to work better together to improve on 
communication all round. This had been done recently on the Gillibrand Estate to 
remedy issues there and was proving to be more effective. 
 
The company felt that there needed to be a more pragmatic way of dealing with the 
process of adoption going forward. Mr Gower said that the first 12 months after the 
build would show if structures including roads and pavements were structurally sound 
and that an additional 12 months maintenance/waiting period was not necessary and 
was one factor as to why the process was hindered. Some authorities go through the 
process exactly to the letter; some are more flexible in their approach and are using 
their common sense to address the issues concerned. 
 
Cheshire East Council was singled out for best practice; they exercise flexibility within 
the processes and sometimes did not insist on entering into formal agreements if the 
work had been done to an adequate standard. 
 
Another big issue was the amount at which of the bonds were set. This caused great 
delays in the process as they were extremely high and meant made turnover difficult 
and slow. It was also not ideal when agreements were had not been put in place 
although it was considered that this was partly the fault of the developer. Once land 
was purchased, the emphasis was on commencing the development and promoting 
sales, so the company would concentrate on getting the outline planning permissions 
granted as soon as possible. 
 
The early release of open/green space has been an issue in the past as although the 
designers thought that this space was ideal with which to front a development and a 
great selling point, it was also a good place for the builders to position their works 
compound. Also, the positioning of play space had been proving problematic as many 
buyers did not want such a facility when they had purchased their home. 
 
All buyers were provided with the relevant information regarding adoption and the 
positioning of services/play/open spaces, along with a checklist that they are required 
to complete and sign for. 
 
The company had found that dealing with independent management companies had 
its benefits, there were less hoops for them to jump through, making the processes 
easier. 
 
Redrow Homes Ltd 
 
Peter Dartnell - Technical Director  
Adam Rippingham – Engineer 
 
Mr Dartnell talked about the relationships that they had built over the years when 
working with all the relevant agencies on adoption. He reported that every Local 
Authority work differently and that some were good and others slow.  
 
Over the past four or five years and dependent on the size of the development the 
company had found it better to deal with a management company and have found that 
purchasers are willing to pay a nominated fee if the scheme is adequately maintained. 
The decision to deal with a management company was always taken up front so that 
purchasers were aware of the fee at the start. Most of the schemes would be 
transferred to a Local Authority or resident group after a ten year period and the 
company had never really found this an issue. Occasionally the company and 
continued to be the Directors but this had only happened on smaller developments. 
 
One of the main areas of concern that Redrow had when trying to get estates adopted 
was the production of the remedial list from Lancashire County Council. This was a 
piece of work that was key to the signing off of the site for its subsequent adoption. Mr 
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Rippington explained that the Local Authority are supposed to complete this process 
within a 28 day period but are consistently told by the County Council that the officer is 
unavailable, this delays the process quite considerably. They also experienced further 
frustrations as standards were inconsistent when the remedial lists were drawn up in 
the first instance and extra issues were often added to at later stages. They thought 
this unfair, making it a never-ending process that in turn delayed the whole adoption 
process.  
 
He also explained that it was often easier dealing with United Utilities and felt that this 
was because they were a private company and received fees so they were driven by 
different incentives. They also have an inspection system when checking the 
sewerage systems and manholes but were quite efficient in carrying out this process 
and drawing up a remedial list that when completed by the building company was 
signed off. 
 
The amount of the bonds was another issue that held up the process of adoption. 
They were extremely high and worked out to a formula that set a money value that 
was deemed excessive. Sometimes the actual cost of rebuilding a road could be 
around £200,000 but the bond placed upon it could be up to three times more. There 
was a system in place that reduced the bond by 10% after the part 1 completion and 
50% after the part 2 completion, however it was the starting position that was the real 
issue. 
 
The Group explained the more flexible system that Northamptonshire County Council 
had implemented whereby they had delegated power to deal with the adoptions on a 
case by case basis. Mr Dartnell thought that this was a really good idea and could be 
instrumental in going forward. 
 
The company produced detailed literature to all prospective buyers that included plans 
on where play areas and affordable housing would be positioned on the site. All sites 
have a sales journal that shows a complete picture of the information that has been 
provided on a wide range of topics including, lighting, plans, drainage positioning etc. 
and a tick list completed by the owners of each property indicating that they have 
received an read all the information. They are also provided with the relevant contact 
numbers for the company’s central customer services team.  On receiving a 
complaint/enquiry, the customer services team take all the relevant details and enter 
them on its central database before passing it on to the relevant officer for action. One 
issue that was becoming increasing difficult for them to manage was the use of social 
media sites by residents who used this as a way of complaining about issues as 
opposed to contacting them directly. 
 
Discussion outcomes 
 
To conclude the Members of the Group felt that there were three main issues that 
needed to be addressed: 

• The process of the production of the remedial/snagging lists by Lancashire 
County Council needed to be greatly improved upon. 

• The setting of the Bonds needed to be more flexible and done on a case by 
case basis. 

• The nomination of a key officer at both Borough and County level to drive the 
adoption process through, mirroring the approach that the developers have 
now taken. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Chair 
 


